

# Toowoomba BMX Club



## General Meeting

General Meeting for members to give feedback and have input on club ideas and issues.

This meeting is an open meeting to all club members and is held on the 3rd Wednesday of each month

Apologies Lee R & Ty Moss

Other Attendees - Luke Cox, Kirsty Steffen, Bart Steffen

When 20-10-2021 at 05:00

Location: Captain Cook Park, Wilsonton QLD 4350, Australia

Chairperson Leanne Gilkison

Minute taker Leanne Collier Brooks

Present Lachlan Booth , david budden , Hayley Chambers , Leanne Collier Brooks , Roxanne Davie , Leanne Gilkison , Kylie Hall , Ryan McCosker , Chris Wilkinson

## Minutes

### 1. Track Ideas

Being a public track, permanent maintenance needed for the track surface

Polymer Coating ?? Concerns about the surface in an incident

Glue and deco is a possibility to coat the track

#### Tasks

- Follow up with how Maryborough sealed their track
- Read audit reports

## 2. **Suggestions on a business plan**

Suggestion of a 5 year business plan

being broken down to yearly and quarterly tasks to see the club move forward and achieve goals in a reasonable time frame

Sponsor ideas and getting big business on board supporting the club

A better track can lead to more tourism dollars in the future of holding events eg a shout out series

### **Tasks**

- Contact Auscycle in regards to ball park figures holding such events from accommodation to ticketing

## 3. **Finish line**

Drawings are complete

Engineers work is done

Quotes are in for steel, committee to decide on who gets said work on the finish line structure

All approvals need to be completed

Waiver and not for profit status will be finalised and sent to council 21/10/2021

Finish line art will be narrowed down to 2 designs and bought forward to members to vote on

### **Tasks**

- send Luke Cox plans in regards to steel quote

## 4. **All events to run through Tidy HQ**

All events need to be run through tidy Hq

We need to collect this data on tickets in regards to training, gate nights, and racing. This data will then be beneficial for proving needs for future grants, food prep on race nights etc

We need to develop a process to identify registered and insured riders, whether it being a sticker dot system or wrist bands oi identify and authenticate club riders and have non club riders pay the appropriate fee for race night when they want to participate

## 5. **Fine tune a roster for the different riding levels**

be strict on time sessions between all levels beginners need to do their session and then head home

By staying they are disrupting the practise and coaching sessions of more advanced riders

Rules need to be developed and implemented and read out to riders at the beginning of every session

## **6. Rules & Etiquette whilst using the track**

No roll throughs, if you do want to roll through it needs to be requested to the gate marshal

No dropping in on the second berm, whilst riders are on the track

No stopping on the third berm

No stopping on the finish line concrete, if the need for fist pumping and sportsmanship encouragement are expressed all riders must pull over onto the grass

Riders to respect each other, watch out for foul language, re enforce positive behaviour and club culture

Parents not to run out to their kids when they crash, we have allocated first aid officials but they need to be more noticeable eg wearing a red vest or hi vis with first aid on the back

## **7. Assessments for grading riders**

gate sessions are 1.15 hours

Create a training plan on how these sessions will pan out

what the rider wants to learn per session, per term eg 30 min strictly leaving the gate, 20 min focussed on jumps, 20 min focussed on pumping etc

More structure in these sessions

Having an assessment program that allows the newer riders to go through and then graduate to the next level

Suggestions of private sessions for the more advanced, track hire but they must have a qualified gate starter and first aid on hand at these sessions

## **8. End of year breakup**

The end of year break up is in the works

Entertainment has been researched, quoted and booked it will be similar to last year with the club putting on a BBQ and families to bring a plate of food

Trophies have been sourced and we are awaiting a couple of quotes, we have 4 choices and would like to bring that to a committee vote which style we go with

## **9. Yearly Trophies and their meaning**

The yearly perpetual trophies will be awarded with a history certificate of the trophy, who was the original recipient of the trophy and why they donated it to the club ?? If appropriate

This is recognising our club history and keeping it alive for the next generation of riders who come through the club

Also we will reignite Rider profiles, their achievements and develop a history of our current riders as they progress through the sport, this encourages our young ones and gives them insight into the goals they can achieve putting their best peddle forward

## **10. Canteen**

Canteen food

open to suggestions on healthier menus,

Fruit salad tubs

sugar free drinks

members to email the club with suggestions, all feed back helps our club grow

---

*End of minutes.*

*Summary of matters arising are tabled on the following page.*

# Minutes of General Meeting on 20-10-2021

## Summary of Matters Arising

### Tasks

Item	Task	Assigned to	Due date
1.	Follow up with how Maryborough sealed their track		
1.	Read audit reports		
2.	Contact Auscycle in regards to ball park figures holding such events from accommodation to ticketing		
3.	send Luke Cox plans in regards to steel quote		